

Council Meeting Synopsis April 19th, 2022

The following decisions were made at the council meeting held April 19th,.2022:

Council reviewed the following bylaws:

ATV Bylaw

To be consistent with *The All Terrain Vehicles* Act, the current bylaw will be amended to include various definitions of unlicenseable vehicles including, but not limited to quads, side by sides, dirt bikes and golf carts.

Building Bylaw

With changes to the construction code, our building bylaw will need to be updated to reflect the current regulations. Council decided to table reviewing this bylaw to another meeting.

Once again, we will be offering dust control to those residents wishing to partner with neighbours to have their block treated. More information to follow.

Due to price increases, an increase of \$2,500 to the hydrant budget was approved for the purchase and installation of 2 new fire hydrants.

Administration will be conducting a Resident Census in the coming months. We feel the 2021 census numbers to not accurately represent our population. A letter will be sent to each household asking for a) the number of people (adults and children) in residence at February 2021 and b) how many children under the age of 5.

A carbon monoxide detector will be purchased for the library.

We will be applying to Affinity Credit Union Community Grant to fund the purchase of shade shelter, seating and trash cans at the spray park.

The next meeting of council will be May 17th at 7:00 PM at the Village Office.

Committee Updates

Sedley Fire Department – No update.

Sedley Rink – Will be undertaking repairs to the beams of the building. 18 brackets have been purchased for this initiative. Rink is now closed for the season.

Sedley Gym Hall – There will be a Joint Use Committee held with Prairie Valley School Division on May 4th.

Sedley Parks & Rec – No update.

Prairie Lily - No update.

New Horizon's – no update



Council Meeting Synopsis April 19th, 2022

Sedley Library – The regional meeting was held last month. Current trends suggest usage of Southeast Regional library branches is down, however, our branch usage is not indicative of this trend.